
From: Ashlee Wainright <ashleewainright@gmail.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, April 10, 2018 4:41 PM 
To: Planning <Planning@a2gov.org> 
Subject: Barton and Pontiac Cannot take the traffic - Please Vote Down Trinitas student housing plan (Cottages at 
Barton Green) 

 

Greetings,  

 

I'm writing to ask that the planning commission votes down the proposed student housing plan proposed by 

Trinitas off of Pontiac Trail.  

 

I live at 1820 Pontiac Trail (2 houses south from Barton/Pontiac Trail intersection) with my 2 year old 

son.  We walk to and from daycare almost every day.  This requires us to cross the intersection of Barton and 

Pontiac Trail on foot multiple times a day.  I have experienced so much anxiety approaching this intersection 

with my toddler who stands just feet away from cars traveling 40mph + through the intersection to make the 

light.  The intersection cannot take any additional traffic, I know first hand.  

 

Approving the plan is accepting the increased risk on children's safety and well-being. Who should be held 

responsible when a child is hit by a car on their way to school?  A planning commission exists to ensure 

there is a plan.  I have not seen any evidence that there is a commitment to plan for the negative impact.    

 

Please, vote down this proposal.  

 

Thank you,  

Ashlee Wainright 
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